
 

TOWN OF ERIE 

RESOLUTION NO. 20-___ 

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE TOWN OF 

ERIE APPROVING AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH 

BOULDER COUNTY CONCERNING THE US287 AND ISABELLE ROAD 

INTERSECTION SAFETY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

WHEREAS, the Town desires to have a double westbound left turn lane at the intersection 

of U.S. Highway 287 and Isabelle Road to assist with future traffic volumes; and  

WHEREAS, in February 2017, Boulder County and the Town entered into a Cooperative 

Agreement for safety improvements at U.S. Highway 287 and Isabelle Road; and  

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees finds that it is in the best interest of the Town and the 

public health, safety and welfare to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement with Boulder 

County. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE 

TOWN OF ERIE, COLORADO, THAT: 

Section 1.  The Intergovernmental Agreement with Boulder County concerning the 

U.S. 287 and Isabelle Road Intersection Safety Improvement Project is hereby approved in 

substantially the form attached hereto, subject to final approval by the Town Attorney.  Upon such 

approval, the Mayor is authorized to execute the Intergovernmental Agreement on behalf of the 

Town. 

ADOPTED this 14th day of July, 2020. 
 

 

__________________________________ 

Jennifer Carroll, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

_________________________________ 

Heidi Leatherwood, Town Clerk 


